

London Borough of Tower Hamlets Infill

June 2020 – Proposed Footpath Diversion

Dear Resident,

Following November 2019 newsletter circulated to you, we wish to confirm the pending temporary closure of your current access through Arthur Wade and Robert Owen House for approx. 10 weeks, commencing 1st June 2020. This is to allow the safe completion of the external works for the new building on Baroness Road.

As previously notified the primary reason for this closure is to ensure safe separation between pedestrians and machinery whilst we construct the new footpaths and road ways as part of the Baroness scheme, these works will also include the landscaping and planting works.

Other works include excavation digs, for drainage, road formation, paving, groundworks, handrails /balustrading and flooring.

During this period, access will be provided as per the attached diagram below, through the current park at the back of Arthur Wade House.

We wish to apologise for any inconvenience this may cause and will keep any disruption to a minimum.

Bouygues site office will have open doors to welcome residents and tenants however due to Covid 19 we will have to monitor how we do this safely. We would like to update you weekly of pending works, and will appreciate if you would contact Evelyn with either your email address or mobile number please.

All day to day activities will be overseen by Ishmel Brady, Site Manager, and during this period our Resident Liaison Officer available to contact from hours 8-5pm Monday to Friday. Please see contact details overleaf.







Your safety is our concern

Bouygues UK takes every precaution to keep you safe throughout the construction process.

At all times, our site will be secure and surrounded by fencing but building sites can be hazardous places:

- We dig deep holes
- We erect scaffolding
- We use large, noisy machinery

Please do not enter the construction site, unless it is part of a pre-arranged visit by our project team.

Our operatives and staff are trained to work safely

Please help us to keep you and children safe, and take extra care during the school holidays.

Considerate Constructors Scheme

Bouygues UK firmly supports the aims of the Considerate Constructors Scheme. All of our sites are registered with the Scheme, and regular visits from the Considerate Constructors monitor will help us to ensure that we continue to improve our performance in showing full respect for:

- Appearance
- Community Environment
- Safety
- Workforce

Please let us know if you have any concerns.

Our contact details are on the newsletter that you should regularly receive or on the site hoardings.

If you would like further information regarding the Scheme you can visit their website at www.ccscheme.org.uk

Standard site working hours are:

Monday to Friday: 8am-6pm Saturday (if needed):8am-1pm There should be no noisy works before 8am.

Want to speak to us?

We understand you will want to know what is happening in your area. Our team is available to answer any queries or concerns you may have and are only too pleased to hear from you. If you have any community projects that you think Bouygues UK could get involved with, please contact the site team below.

COMMITMENT!

Your contacts



Left: **Ishmel Brady**

Tel No: 07530 583902

Email: Ishmel.brady@bouygues-uk.com

Right: Evelyn Mills

Tel No:07917 824038

Email: Evelyn.mills@bouygues-uk.com





